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               Acting Principal’s Report 
 

2024 Foundation Transition 
On Monday we held our first of three Foundation transition sessions for 
our 2024 students. It was wonderful to see how well the students       
entered into the classrooms and engaged in the learning on offer. 
 

We look forward to welcoming them all back over the next fortnight. 
 

2024 School Finishing Time 
The Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2022 requires all staff to 
have a 30 minute break from duties between 11:30am-2:30pm each day. Under the 2023 daily 
structure, EPS staff only have 25 minutes. To enable this to occur school council approved the  
adjustment of the school’s timeframe to have instruction commencing at 9.00am and finishing at 
3:20pm, instead of 3:15pm. 
 

The structure of the day is shown below. 

 
 

The 3:20pm finish will come into effect at the start of 2024. 
 
Building Works 
MCR architects who are engaged with the design of our major rebuild/refurbishment came out 
and presented some of the concepts they have worked on to staff and school council members on 
Tuesday. The MCR group in consultation with regional directors, the Victorian Schools Building 
Authority and the school have been looking at ways to improve the facilities inline with the con-
ducive learning environments now and into the future. The current designs and drawings are 
based on the school’s master plan. 

NOVEMBER 

20th 

Foundation 2024 Transition 

9.15am—10.30am 

 

20th—24th 

Dental Van 2nd Visit 

 

22nd 

I Sea, I Care Excursion 

 

27th 

Foundation 2024 Transition 

9.15am—10.30am 

 

30th 

Year 2 Sleepover 

 

DECEMBER 

4th 

Curriculum Day 

 

 

 



We will continue to work through plans and concepts which will then be analysed for costing and operational aspects. 
 

The current roofing is now going to the final hexagon and this will continue until the end of the school year. The student 
toilet block will be done in the holidays, hopefully completed before Christmas. 
 
Camps/Excursions 
Our Year 6 students are currently on camp and having a great time. We also have a number of end of year activities that 
have been placed on Compass for action. 
 

 

Jamie Sharp 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

 

 


